
SUBSCRIPTIONS


April 1st sees the start of another year in the life of the EVRA and so, with this newsletter, a subscription envelope is sent to each household to request a minimum contribution of £1.00 as a subscription to the Association and enrol you a member. This allows us to inform you, the residents, through our newsletters of what’s happening in the village and gives you a vote at the AGM. So please deliver your subscription to one of the addresses on the envelope.


There is now a post box in Waitrose next to the cash machine in which to put your envelopes. Please use this and not the customer services desk as previously.





WEB SITE


The village web site is being continually updated and expanded. 


During 2008 we ran a survey about a limit of 20mph on the roads in the village and about 66% were in favour of it. The current survey is now about 'cold calling zones' and you are invited to have your say about this.


Do visit the site (name as on the front) or let me have any information which you would like to be publicised.


Your committee would like to thank Justin Flute for his time in editing the information and keeping it up to date.





SCHOOL TRAFFIC


As from the start of the current half term, the Eaton Primary School have stated that no cars will be allowed through the school car park when dropping off or collecting children at the school.


Your committee continue to monitor the effect of school traffic within the village and any comments about the new arrangements would be very welcome.














VILLAGE SIGN


We are pleased to report that the maintenance on the village sign has been taken on by Ian Drew, Midas Decorating Service, tel: 01603 882151.


We look forward to seeing it bright and clean in the near future.





UNIVERSITY AND EATON SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM


The Team continues to have a big impact on the neighbourhood. Its officers are very approachable and work long hours to keep the area a safe place in which to live.


The priorities set by the Neighbourhood Action Panel continue to change each quarter, but anti social behaviour around the Colman Road/Avenues area continues to be a problem. A youth club, based at St. Anne's Church Hall starts on April 3rd and will endeavour to help with this problem. Thanks go to the parish of Earlham for allowing them to use the premises.


Other priorities set for the team are verge parking in the Earlham Road and pedal cycle thefts in the area.


Recently a 'speed gun' has been acquired and an officer has now been trained to use it. Your committee regularly discusses the speed of traffic in Church Lane and Greenways. It wont be too long before it is used in this area, so please keep your speed down to 30mph. We believe the main reason for wanting a 20mph limit is because the 30mph limit is continually being abused.





CIVIL SERVICE SPORTS GROUND


At the time of going to print, Persimmon Homes are continuing to negotiate with the planning dept. the final details for this building project.


We have been assured by Persimmon that should the agreement not be completed on time the whole project will not be cancelled contrary to a recent article in the local press. 

















